


the community of a valuable cultural and social asset. The loss of the cinema space would be a 
significant blow to the local community, removing a potential hub for social interaction, 
entertainment, and community cohesion. The provision of additional flats, while beneficial in 
addressing housing needs, should not come at the expense of the community benefits that were 
promised and are still sorely needed. 

It is imperative that the owner honors their original commitment. The council should hold the 
owner accountable and require them to set a commercially viable rent for the cinema space to 
attract an operator who can bring this amenity to fruition for the community. If a cinema proves 
unviable, use classes F1 and F2 should be prioritized to ensure the space continues to serve the 
community. 

Please reject this planning application on the following basis: 

1. Against the spirit of the original application to provide benefit to the local community 

Any application for change of use including Class E should certainly not be granted as it will 
inevitably be used in conjunction with permitted development rights to convert at a later date to 
Class C3 - dwellinghouse, yet more private flats, resulting in a total permanent loss of 187 
Kentish Town Road to the local community. The original planning application in 2013 would 
never have been granted with this eventuality, particularly as PDR to C3 was only introduced in 
September 2020, and would be entirely wrong to approve now. 

2. General public are unaware that Class E includes permitted development rights for change of 
use to Class C3 - dwellinghouse 

It is my view that the permitted development rights associated with Class E, namely change of 
use to Class C3 - dwellinghouse, are unknown to the vast majority of the public. Subsequently 
they will be unaware that this application entails eventual conversion of the cinema space to flats 
and will not be in a position to participate in a fair consultation process. 

3. No logical reason has been provided for requiring Class E in the first place 

In section 3.19 of the planning statement the applicant makes an extremely weak case for 
justifying Class E at all. They claim it is on behalf of a specific Prospective Party that does "not 
have secure funding in place" and is hampered by "uncertainty how financing would progress". 
The party having no funds should immediately render the justification meaningless but it is 
further compounded by acknowledging in section 3.18 that the proposed use of the premises by 
this party would be "akin to that of Sui Generis use" as determined by planning officers. In short, 
planning officers have already told the applicant that Class E is not required for the purpose 
stated by the prospective party. 

This leaves the only remaining justification for Class E that it would enable the Prospective Party 
to vacate the premises early if necessary for any reason by making it easier to find a new tenant. 
No attempt is made to address why this hypothetical new tenant could not be satisfied with Class 
F1 or F2 as opposed to Class E. 

The fact that the Planning Statement makes no mention whatsoever of the very real prospect to 
convert to flats indicates that this application is a backdoor to maximising profits for the applicant 
at the expense of the local community.




